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Dear Neighbor, 
 
Happy November! As we gear up for the holidays we have so 
much to celebrate and be thankful for! I am incredibly proud 
to be your state representative and will continue to fight for 
you as we enter the “lame duck” legislative period and close 
out the year. As always please feel free to use our office as an 
outlet to get connected with state resources, find 
information, and voice your opinions. 
 
This month we will be celebrating Veterans Day. I am 
grateful to each and every Ohioan who has served our state 
and nation. We can never fully repay our veterans and their 
families for their commitment to defending our freedoms. 
 
I hope you and your family have a happy and healthy 
Thanksgiving!  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact my office with any 
questions, comments or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Willis E Blackshear Jr 

State Representative HD38 

 
district38-leave@list.ohiohouse.gov  

Thanks to the Affordable Care Act, Ohioans 
can get signed up for coverage through the 
healthcare marketplace. The Open Enroll-
ment Period on HealthCare.gov runs from 
Nov. 1, 2024 to Jan. 15, 2025. It’s im-
portant to get covered, get started at 
healthcare.gov!  

Happy Veterans Day! I am grateful to each 
and every Ohioan who has served our state 
and nation. We can never fully repay our 
veterans for their commitment to defending 
our freedoms. House Democrats will con-
tinue to advocate for legislation that sup-
ports our veterans and their families.  

mailto:districtXX-leave@list.ohiohouse.gov


It’s #SmallBusinessSaturday! Ohio has nearly 1M 
small businesses that continue to accelerate I am 
grateful to our teachers and school staff who 
work hard every single day to provide our 
students with the best education possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I will continue supporting our schools to 
guarantee bright futures for all of our students.   

economic growth and employment opportunities 
in our great state. Shop small this weekend and 
support local businesses across Ohio. What’s 
your favorite local shop in our community?  

In November we recognize... 

Ohio Arts Council Announces Grant Application Window 

Are you a local artist or art’s organization? You may be eligible for funding to support your 

artistry through the OAC! The OAC provides a number of grant programs in the following 

categories: 

• Operating Support 

• Project Support 

• Arts Learning 

• Individual Artists 

Visit https://oac.ohio.gov/grants/10-grant-opportunities to find out more about grant oppor-

tunities, program guidelines and eligibility.  

Applications are open November 1st! 
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